A BRANCH IS BORN

In the summer of 1990 two of the many people who moved to the Lewisville area were Dorla Dee Mendell and Lois Farness. Both had been long-time members of AAUW branches before they moved.  However, when they contacted the Association for help in finding a local branch connection, they quickly discovered that the area had no AAUW branch.  The nearest branches were the Denton Branch and the Farmers Branch/Carrollton Branch.  Their monthly meetings were evening dinner meetings. Soon, they both received letters and phone calls from Association and from the area District Director suggesting that they get together and discuss starting a branch for the Lewisville area. 

Dorla and Lois met and agreed to start a branch. Both began to assemble names of potential members, study materials from Association, plan the organization of the branch, meet with the District Director Sharon Schmelzle of the Desoto AAUW Branch and go through the steps necessary to get the branch chartered.  Dorla' s major interest was in programs, so she agreed to be the program person during the organizational year and Lois agreed to act as the "president" during that year.  Actually, since there were no officers or committee chairs, between them they wore many hats-historian, newsletter editor, visibility chair, hospitality chair, secretary, treasurer, etc. etc.  Organizational meetings were held at their homes.  The District Director, Sharon Schmelzle, who now was Texas AAUW Vice president of Membership was most helpful. 

To charter and officially become a branch, a minimum of 12 members was needed.  And lots of paperwork had to be completed.  During 1991, the branch grew, board members were named, bylaws, standing rules, and policies were adopted. The application for branch status was sent to Association with the names of the 48 charter members.  Things were falling in place.  At Lois's urging, Dorla agreed to be the first president of the branch.  However, she got a full-time job, so she later declined and became the first program vice president.  The following year she moved with her daughter to New York. 

On March 3, 2002, the branch was officially chartered. The first officers of the branch were the following: President, Lois 

Farness; Program V .P ., Dorla Mendell; Membership V .P ., Fiona Klauss; Educational Foundation V.P., Susan Todd; Secretary, Carol Edwards; Treasurer, Heather McLean; Public Policy Chair, Angie Warner; Parliamentarian, Penny Hurst; Newsletter, Lois Farness; Visibility, Fiona Klauss; International A.R., Darlene Aksoy; Hospitality Chair, Mary Burkard; Scholarships Chair, Deborah Svenson and Patsy Roe; Interbranch Rep., Kathy Katz; Historian. Lois Farness. 

Among the charter members are several current members of the branch: Kathy Engelmann, Lois Farness, Patsy Roe, and Angie Warner.  Also the list of charter members includes Senator Jane Nelson, former Lewisville Mayor B.C. Groves, librarians Tina Hager and Cindy Bennett, and newspaper editor Doe Royal. 

During its twelve years of existence, the branch has been privileged to have many fine officers in the positions needed to make a branch function well.  The Branch Presidents during these twelve years have been the following: 

1992-3 Lois Farness, 1993-4 Patsy Roe, 1994-5 Heather McLean, 1995-6 Abbe Doss, 1996-7 Janet Logan, 

1997-8 Darlene Aksoy, 1998-9 Patsy Roe, 1999-2000 MaryBirden, 2000-01 MaryBirden, 2001-02 Janet Logan, 

2002-2003 Patsy Roe, 2003-2004 Janet Peavler. 

As the branch grew, so did its outreach in service in the areas of education and equity for women and girls.  During its second year, the branch assisted the Farmers Branch/Carrollton Branch with its Expanding Your Horizons girls' career conference held at Brookhaven College.  The following year Greater Lewisville Branch had its own EYH at Lakeview College.  That year TWU did not have facilities available for the conference.  But in 1995 the EYH was moved to TWU and soon the Denton Branch was invited to co-sponsor the event, a very rewarding partnership that has continued to this day. 

The branch also has grown in its support of the Legal Advocacy Fund and the AAUW Educational Foundation and local scholarships.  For each $500 the branch contributes each year to the Foundation, the branch is able to honor one of its members for her outstanding service to the branch and its programming.  This is the highest honor a branch can give to a member.  Among the women who have been so honored by the branch are Mary Birden, Abbe Doss, Lois Farness, Smiddy Foreman, Linda Holman, Janet Logan, Carol Louree, Patsy Roe, Janet Peavler, and Kathy Engelmann. 

Currently the branch is struggling to maintain its viability in the face of declining membership.  The few active members find that, like the first organizers of the branch, they each must wear several hats.  In spite of those challenges, however, the branch was named a Platinum branch in the 2003-2004 21st-Century Recognition Program, and it was honored as one of the top ten branches in per capita donations to LAF in Texas in 2003-2004. While our future remains uncertain, we can be proud of our contributions to our community for the last twelve years.
